
A disturbing element in many countries of the world has been the rising
tide of unrest, particularly among young people. It has expressed itself in many
ways, in public debate, in peaceful protest and sometimes in violence. Our
profound disapproval of the excesses must not blind us to deeply felt and
legitimate aspirations. Many citizens in our own country believe that they are
entitled to assume greater responsibility for the destiny of our society. Such
demands, insofar as they do not conflict with the general welfare, are the
expression of a truly democratic ideal. They must be satisfied if our society
is to attain its goals of peace and justice.

The Government believes that the time has come to extend the franchise
in federal elections and it will therefore recommend to the Standing Committee
on Privileges and Elections of the House of Commons that the voting age be
lowered to eighteen.

Changes will be proposed in the legislation governing the Northern Terri-
tories which will improve the representational character of their Couneils.

If the rights and interests of individuals and groups are to be safeguarded,
they must be accurately reflected in the political structure of this country and
in its basic blueprint, the Constitution.

The Government therefore attaches the greatest importance to the revision
of the Constitution and to the progress achieved by the Constitutional Confer-
ence. The last meeting of the Conference provided an opportunity for particu-
larly productive discussions, and the Government is determined to spare no
effort to ensure the success of this vital task.

History, geography and economics have placed certain of our citizens
at a disadvantage. Under legislation enacted during the last session of Parlia-
ment, the Government is establishing programs to reduce these inequalities.

The Official Languages Act, which provides for the use of French and
English in federal government institutions wherever the composition of the
population justifies it, will permit the exercise of essential language rights
within a society which recognizes and welcomes a rich diversity of race,
religion and cultural traditions.

This resolve to achieve linguistic equality will have its counterpart in
social and economic life. During the last session, Parliament enacted legisia-
tion which will enable the Government, with the co-operation of the Provinces,
to set up programs to reduce regional disparities in employment opportunities
and average incomes. In fact, despite the general cutback in its expenditures,
the Government, recognizing the overriding urgency of these programs, has
decided to allocate an increasing proportion of its revenues to them.

The necessity for raising the level of employment of Canadians of Indian
descent and other less favoured citizens will also receive special attention.

Changes in the patterns of need in our society call for a more equitable
social policy which will offer assistance and security to people unable to work
or to provide for themselves and their families. A white paper on social
security will be presented together with a proposal concerning the reorganiza-
tion of the unemployment insurance program.
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